
North Texas Corvette Club 

Meeting Minutes  

October 14, 2022 

Call to order 

A meeting of The North Texas Corvette Club was held at James Wood Chevrolet in Denton on October 

14, 2022. 

The meeting was called to order at 7:03 p.m. by Tom Prohaska, President.   

Betty Shores introduced and welcomed visitor Larry Boone from McKinney.   

Approval of minutes 
The September 2022 meeting minutes were read.  Tom recommended correcting Betty’s name to 

Shirley Hensley for the Christmas Party report.  With that correction noted, Terry Smith moved that the 

minutes be approved, and David Smith seconded the motion. 

 

 

Reports 

 

Treasurer Report 

Cindy Smith gave her report and reminded everyone that the books are always open for review.  She 

also announced that a new checking account was opened as the old checks had the wrong account 

number on them. 

Membership Chair Report 

Kay Pace reported that the club now has a total of 102 members with the addition of Darlene and Loy 

Dowell.  She reminded everyone that all new members should use the 2022 Application and submit it to 

Cindy Smith, Treasurer, with dues of $50 per car. 

Sunshine Committee Chair Report 

Tom Prohaska read Lynn Hellmers’ report on the condition and progress of those who are ill and passed 

on prayer requests for them. 

Jim Peterson recently had back surgery.  Following his recovery from surgery, he will begin treatment 

for cancer. 
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Merchandise Chair Report 

Shirley Hensley reviewed ordering procedures for those who choose to order shirts, jackets, etc. on-line, 

and instructions for embroidery requests for any items.  She announced that she has some embroidered 

caps for those who are interested. 

National Corvette Museum (NCM) Ambassador Report 

Tom Prohaska read a note from John Hellmers regarding preparation for the caravan to the Museum in 

two years for the 30th anniversary of the Museum being celebrated August 29-31, 2024, for which he is 

exploring options.  He encourages those who want to go to let John know.  

Activities Chair Report 

Brandee Platke reminded the club about upcoming tours and activities, which can be found on the club 

website.  She announced that she is planning a cruise to the Toyota Museum in 2023. 

Communications  Report 

Betty Shores reported on the website activity and new items posted.  The site had a total of 260 visits for 

the month.  She is requesting headshots of members to post on the membership pages, and also needs 

pictures of members with their cars. 

Executive Committee Report 

There were no updates from the Executive Committee, however Doug Light reported on his trip to the 

Corvette Museum Tour and the Hall of Fame Induction. 

Old Business   

Betty Shores discussed finalization of the Christmas party plan.  It will be held on December 10, at 5 pm 

and the cost is $25 per person, to be given to Cindy and properly noted.   

New Business 

 

Ideas were solicited for Christmas gift exchanges at the party. 

Jimmy Robinson thanked the club for the get-well card. 

Announcements 

Tom Prohaska won the 50/50 pot of $52.00 

Adjournment 

Jimmy Robinson moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Lloyd Hensley. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:02 pm. 
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